Submission Data File

Date: 04/21/2021 04:04 PM

General Information				
Form Type*	DEF 14A			
Contact Name	EDGAR Advantage Service Team			
Contact Phone	800-688-1933			
Filer File Number				
Filer CIK*	0001825248 (Franklin BSP Capital Corp)			
Filer CCC*	*****			
Confirming Copy	No			
Notify via Website only	No			
Return Copy No				
Investment Company Type				
Is Investment Company	No			
SROS*	NONE			
Period*	06-04-2021			
(End General Information)				

Document Information		
File Count* 3		
Document Name 1*	tm2113269-1_def14a.htm	
Document Type 1*	DEF 14A	
Document Description 1	DEF 14A	
(End Document Information)		

 Date: 04/21/2021 04:04 PM
 Toppan Merrill
 Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

 Client: 21-13269-1_Franklin BSP Capital Corporation_DEF14A
 File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 1 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION Washington, D.C. 20549

SCHEDULE 14A

Proxy Statement Pursuant to Section 14(a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934

	d by the Registrant						
_	ck the appropriate box:						
		on Only (as Permitted by Rule 14a-6(e)(2))					
	Definitive Proxy Statement						
	Definitive Additional Materials Soliciting Material Pursuant to §240.14	In 12					
	Soliciting Material Furstiant to §240.14	ka-12					
	FRANKLIN	N BSP CAPITAL CORPORATION (Name of Registrant as Specified in Its Charter)					
	(Name of F	Person(s) Filing Proxy Statement, if Other Than the Registrant)					
Pay	ment of Filing Fee (Check the appropria	te box):					
\boxtimes	No fee required.						
	Fee computed on table below per Exch	ange Act Rules 14a-6(i)(4) and 0-11.					
	(1) Title of each class of securities to	which transaction applies:					
	(2) Aggregate number of securities to	which transaction applies:					
		value of transaction computed pursuant to Exchange Act Rule 0-11 (set forth the calculated and state how it was determined):					
	(4) Proposed maximum aggregate value	ue of transaction:					
	(5) Total fee paid:						
	Fee paid previously with preliminary m	naterials.					
		et as provided by Exchange Act Rule 0-11(a)(2) and identify the filing for which the titify the previous filing by registration statement number, or the Form or Schedule					
	(1) Amount Previously Paid:						
	(2) Form, Schedule or Registration Sta	atement No.:					
	(3) Filing Party:						
	(4) Date Filed:						

 Date: 04/21/2021 04:04 PM
 Toppan Merrill
 Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 2 of 39

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Franklin BSP Capital Corporation

Dear Stockholder:

You are cordially invited to attend Franklin BSP Capital Corporation's 2021 Annual Meeting of Stockholders to be held virtually on June 4, 2021 at 1:00 p.m. Eastern Time. Instructions on how to attend, participate in and vote at the Annual Meeting, including how to demonstrate ownership of stock as of the record date, are available at http://viewproxy.com/FranklinBSPCapitalCorp/2021.

The Notice of Annual Meeting and proxy statement accompanying this letter provide an outline of the business to be conducted at the meeting. I will also report on the progress of the Company and answer stockholders' questions.

It is important that your shares be represented at the Annual Meeting. If you are a stockholder of record, whether or not you are able to attend the meeting virtually, I urge you to vote your shares by using the Internet as described on the proxy card, by completing, dating and signing the enclosed proxy card and promptly returning it in the envelope provided or, alternatively, by calling the toll-free telephone number as described on the proxy card. If a broker or other nominee holds your shares in "street name," your broker has enclosed a voting instruction form, which you should use to vote those shares if you are unable to attend the meeting virtually. The voting instruction form indicates whether you have the option to vote those shares by telephone or by using the Internet. Your vote is important.

Sincerely yours,

/s/ Richard J. Byrne

Richard J. Byrne Chairman, Chief Executive Officer & President

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 3 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

FRANKLIN BSP CAPITAL CORPORATION

9 West 57th Street, 49th Floor, Suite 4920 New York, New York

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING OF STOCKHOLDERS To Be Held on June 4, 2021

April 21, 2021

To the Stockholders of Franklin BSP Capital Corporation:

I am pleased to invite our stockholders to the 2021 Annual Meeting of Stockholders ("Annual Meeting") of Franklin BSP Capital Corporation, a Delaware corporation (the "Company"). The Annual Meeting will be held on June 4, 2021, commencing at 1:00 p.m. Eastern Time. The Annual Meeting will be a completely "virtual meeting." Instructions on how to attend, participate in and vote at the Annual Meeting, including how to demonstrate ownership of stock as of the record date, are available at http://viewproxy.com/FranklinBSPCapitalCorp/2021.

At the Annual Meeting, you will be asked to (i) elect two (2) members to the Company's Board of Directors, (ii) ratify the selection of Ernst & Young LLP as the Company's independent registered public accounting firm for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2021, and (iii) consider and act on such other matters as may properly come before the Annual Meeting and any adjournment thereof.

Our Board of Directors has fixed the close of business on April 5, 2021 as the record date for the determination of stockholders entitled to notice of and to vote at the Annual Meeting or any adjournment or postponement thereof. Record holders of shares of our common stock, par value \$0.001 per share, at the close of business on the record date are entitled to notice of and to vote at the Annual Meeting.

For further information regarding the matters to be acted upon at the Annual Meeting, I urge you to carefully read the accompanying proxy statement. If you have questions about the proposals or would like additional copies of the proxy statement, please contact our proxy solicitor, Broadridge Investor Communication Solutions, Inc. ("Broadridge") at (855) 486-7909.

Regardless of whether you own a few or many shares and whether you plan to attend the Annual Meeting virtually or not, it is important that your shares be voted on matters that come before the Annual Meeting. Your vote is important.

By Order of the Board of Directors,

/s/ Leeor P. Avigdor

Leeor P. Avigdor
Secretary of the Company

TABLE OF CONTENTS

FRANKLIN BSP CAPITAL CORPORATION

TABLE OF CONTENTS

PROXY STATEMENT	<u>1</u>
INFORMATION ABOUT THE MEETING AND VOTING	<u>2</u>
PROPOSAL NO. 1 — ELECTION OF DIRECTORS	<u>6</u>
<u>Nominees</u>	<u>6</u>
Nominee Biographies	7
Standing Directors	<u>8</u>
Standing Director Biographies	9
Information About the Board of Directors and its Committees	<u>11</u>
<u>Leadership Structure of the Board of Directors</u>	<u>11</u>
Oversight of Risk Management	12
Audit Committee	<u>13</u>
Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee	<u>13</u>
Director Independence	<u>14</u>
Family Relationships	<u>14</u>
Executive Sessions and Communication with the Board of Directors	<u>14</u>
COMPENSATION AND OTHER INFORMATION CONCERNING OFFICERS, DIRECTORS AND	
<u>CERTAIN STOCKHOLDERS</u>	<u>15</u>
Compensation of Executive Officers	<u>15</u>
Executive Officers who are not Directors	<u>15</u>
STOCK OWNERSHIP BY DIRECTORS, OFFICERS AND CERTAIN STOCKHOLDERS	<u>17</u>
DOLLAR RANGE OF SECURITIES BENEFICIALLY OWNED BY DIRECTORS	<u>18</u>
CERTAIN RELATIONSHIPS AND RELATED PARTY TRANSACTIONS	<u>18</u>
Investment Advisory Agreement	<u>18</u>
Administration Agreement	<u>20</u>
Co-Investment Relief	<u>20</u>
PROPOSAL NO. 2 — RATIFICATION OF SELECTION OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED	
PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM	<u>21</u>
Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm's Fees	<u>21</u>
Pre-Approval Policies and Procedures	<u>21</u>
CODE OF ETHICS	<u>22</u>
AUDIT COMMITTEE REPORT	<u>22</u>
OTHER MATTERS PRESENTED FOR ACTION AT THE 2021 ANNUAL MEETING	<u>23</u>
STOCKHOLDER PROPOSALS FOR THE 2022 ANNUAL MEETING	<u>24</u>
Stockholder Proposals in the Proxy Statement	<u>24</u>
Stockholder Proposals and Nominations for Directors to Be Presented at Meetings	2.4

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A

Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 5 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

FRANKLIN BSP CAPITAL CORPORATION

9 West 57th Street, 49th Floor, Suite 4920 New York, New York

PROXY STATEMENT

This proxy statement (this "Proxy Statement") is furnished in connection with the solicitation of proxies by and on behalf of the board of directors (the "Board of Directors" or the "Board") of Franklin BSP Capital Corporation, a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), for use at the 2021 Annual Meeting of Stockholders (the "Annual Meeting") and at any adjournment or postponement thereof. References in this Proxy Statement to "FBCC," "we," "us," "our" or like terms also refer to the Company, and references in this Proxy Statement to "you" refer to the stockholders of the Company. The mailing address of our principal executive offices is 9 West 57th Street, 49th Floor, Suite 4920, New York, New York 10019. This Proxy Statement, the proxy card, Notice of Annual Meeting and our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2020 (our "2020 Annual Report") have been mailed to you. Proxy materials were made available to our stockholders on or about April 21, 2021.

> Important Notice Regarding the Availability of Proxy Materials for the Annual Stockholders Meeting To Be Held Virtually on June 4, 2021

This Proxy Statement, the Notice of Annual Meeting and our 2020 Annual Report are available at: http://viewproxy.com/FranklinBSPCapitalCorp/2021.

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 6 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INFORMATION ABOUT THE MEETING AND VOTING

What is the date of the Annual Meeting and where will it be held?

The Annual Meeting will be held on June 4, 2021, commencing at 1:00 p.m. Eastern Time. The meeting will be held virtually at http://viewproxy.com/FranklinBSPCapitalCorp/2021 and there is no physical location for the meeting. Instructions on how to attend, participate in and vote at the Annual Meeting, including how to demonstrate ownership of stock as of the record date, are available at http://viewproxy.com/FranklinBSPCapitalCorp/2021.

What will I be voting on at the Annual Meeting?

At the Annual Meeting, you will be asked to:

- elect two (2) directors for three-year terms expiring in 2024 and until their successors are duly elected and qualified;
- ratify the selection of Ernst & Young LLP to serve as the Company's independent registered public accounting firm for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2021; and
- consider and act on such matters as may properly come before the Annual Meeting and any adjournment thereof.

The Board of Directors does not know of any matters that may be considered at the Annual Meeting other than the matters set forth above.

Who can vote at the Annual Meeting?

The record date for the determination of holders of shares of our Common Stock (as defined below) entitled to notice of and to vote at the Annual Meeting, or any adjournment or postponement of the Annual Meeting, is the close of business on April 5, 2021. As of the record date, approximately 2,666,766 shares of our common stock, par value \$0.001 per share ("Common Stock"), were issued and outstanding and entitled to vote at the Annual Meeting.

How many votes do I have?

Each share of Common Stock has one vote on each matter considered at the Annual Meeting or any adjournment or postponement thereof. You are entitled to one vote for each share of Common Stock held on the record date for the Annual Meeting.

How may I vote?

You may vote during the Annual Meeting or by proxy. Even if you plan to participate virtually at the Annual Meeting, we encourage you to authorize a proxy to vote your shares via the Internet, a convenient means of authorizing a proxy that also provides cost savings to us. Stockholders may authorize a proxy to vote their shares:

- via the Internet at www.proxyvote.com at any time prior to 11:59 p.m. Eastern Time on June 3, 2021, and per the instructions provided on the proxy card;
- by telephone, by calling (800) 690-6903 at any time prior to 11:59 p.m. Eastern Time on June 3, 2021, and per the instructions provided on the proxy card; or
- by mail by completing, signing, dating and returning their proxy card in the enclosed envelope.

In addition to cost savings to us, when you authorize a proxy to vote your shares via the Internet or by telephone prior to the Annual Meeting date, your proxy authorization is recorded immediately and there is no risk that postal delays will cause your vote by proxy to arrive late and, therefore, not be counted. For further instructions on authorizing a proxy to vote your shares, see your proxy card. You may also vote your shares at the Annual Meeting. If you virtually attend the Annual Meeting, you may submit your vote

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 7 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

during the Annual Meeting, and any previous votes that you submitted by mail or authorized by Internet or telephone will be superseded by the vote that you cast during the Annual Meeting.

How will proxies be voted?

Shares represented by valid proxies will be voted at the Annual Meeting in accordance with the directions given. If the proxy card is signed and returned without any directions given, the shares will be voted "FOR" the election of each of the nominees for director named in the proxy and "FOR" the ratification of Ernst & Young LLP as the Company's independent registered public accounting firm.

The Board of Directors does not intend to present, and has no information indicating that others will present, any business at the Annual Meeting other than as set forth in the attached Notice of Annual Meeting of Stockholders. However, if other matters requiring the vote of our stockholders come before the Annual Meeting, your shares will be voted as recommended by the Board of Directors.

How can I change my vote or revoke a proxy?

You have the unconditional right to revoke your proxy at any time prior to the voting thereof by (i) submitting a later-dated proxy either via the Internet, by telephone, or in the mail to our proxy solicitor at the following address: Broadridge Investor Communication Solutions, Inc., 51 Mercedes Way, Edgewood, NY 11717; or (ii) by attending the Annual Meeting and voting virtually. No written revocation of your proxy shall be effective, however, unless and until it is received at or prior to the Annual Meeting.

What if I return my proxy card but do not mark it to show how I am voting?

If your proxy card is signed and returned without specifying your choices, your shares will be voted as recommended by the Board of Directors.

What vote is required to approve each item?

Election of Director Nominees. There is no cumulative voting in the election of our directors. Each director is elected by the affirmative vote of a majority of the total votes cast "FOR" or "AGAINST" such director at the Annual Meeting. Each share may be voted for as many individuals as there are directors to be elected and for whose election the share is entitled to be voted. Any shares not voted (whether by abstention, broker non-vote or otherwise) will have no impact on the vote. Abstentions will not be included in determining the number of votes cast, and, as a result, will have no effect on the election of nominees.

Ratification of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm. The affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the shares present virtually or represented by proxy at the Annual Meeting and entitled to vote on the proposal. Abstentions will not be included in determining the number of votes cast, and, as a result, will have no effect on the election of nominees.

Approval of the adjournment of the Annual Meeting, if necessary or appropriate, to solicit additional proxies. The affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the shares present virtually or represented by proxy at the Annual Meeting and entitled to vote on the proposal.

What is a "broker non-vote"?

A "broker non-vote" occurs when a broker who holds shares for the beneficial owner does not vote on a non-routine proposal because the broker does not have discretionary voting authority for that non-routine proposal and has not received instructions from the beneficial owner of the shares.

What constitutes a "quorum"?

The presence at the Annual Meeting, virtually or represented by proxy, of stockholders entitled to cast a majority of all the votes entitled to be cast at the Annual Meeting constitutes a quorum. Abstentions and broker non-votes will be counted as present for the purpose of establishing a quorum.

Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 8 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Will you incur expenses in soliciting proxies?

Yes. The Company is soliciting the proxy on behalf of the Board of Directors and will pay all costs of preparing, assembling and mailing the proxy materials. As a result, our stockholders will indirectly bear such expense.

We have retained Broadridge to aid in the solicitation of proxies. Broadridge will receive a fee of approximately \$20,000 for proxy solicitation services provided for us, plus reimbursement for certain costs and out-of-pocket expenses incurred in connection with their services, all of which will be paid by us. We will request banks, brokers, custodians, nominees, fiduciaries and other record holders to make available copies of this Proxy Statement to people on whose behalf they hold shares of Common Stock and to request authority for the exercise of proxies by the record holders on behalf of those people. In compliance with the regulations of the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC"), we will reimburse such persons for reasonable expenses incurred by them in making available proxy materials to the beneficial owners of shares of our Common Stock.

As the date of the Annual Meeting approaches, certain stockholders whose votes have not yet been received may receive a telephone call from a representative of Broadridge. Votes that are obtained telephonically will be recorded in accordance with the procedures described below. The Board of Directors believes that these procedures are reasonably designed to ensure that both the identity of the stockholder casting the vote and the voting instructions of the stockholder are accurately determined.

In all cases where a telephonic vote is solicited, the call is recorded and the Broadridge representative is required to confirm each stockholder's full name and address, and the zip code, and to confirm that the stockholder has received the proxy materials in the mail. If the stockholder is a corporation or other entity, the Broadridge representative is required to confirm that the person is authorized to direct the voting of the shares. If the information solicited agrees with the information provided to Broadridge, then the Broadridge representative has the responsibility to explain the process, read the proposal listed on the proxy card and ask for the stockholder's instructions on the proposal. Although the Broadridge representative is permitted to answer questions about the process, he or she is not permitted to recommend to the stockholder how to vote, other than to read any recommendation set forth in this Proxy Statement. Broadridge will record the stockholder's instructions on the card. Within 72 hours, the stockholder will be sent a letter to confirm his or her vote and to ask the stockholder to call Broadridge immediately if his or her instructions are not correctly reflected in the confirmation.

What does it mean if I receive more than one proxy card?

Some of your shares may be registered differently or held in a different account. You should authorize a proxy to vote the shares in each of your accounts via the Internet or by mail or telephone. If you mail proxy cards, please sign, date and return each proxy card to guarantee that all of your shares are voted. If you hold your shares in registered form and wish to combine your stockholder accounts in the future, you should call our Investor Relations department at (844) 785-4393. Combining accounts reduces excess printing and mailing costs, resulting in cost savings to us that benefit you as a stockholder.

What if I receive only one set of proxy materials although there are multiple stockholders at my address?

The SEC has adopted a rule concerning the delivery of documents filed by us with the SEC, including proxy statements and annual reports. The rule allows us to send a single set of any annual report, proxy statement, proxy statement combined with a prospectus or information statement to any household at which two or more stockholders reside if they share the same last name or we reasonably believe they are members of the same family. This procedure is referred to as "Householding." This rule benefits both you and us. It reduces the volume of duplicate information received at your household and helps us reduce expenses. Each stockholder subject to Householding will continue to receive a separate proxy card or voting instruction card.

We will promptly deliver, upon written or oral request, a separate copy of our Annual Report or Proxy Statement as applicable, to a stockholder at a shared address to which a single copy was previously delivered. If you received a single set of disclosure documents for this year, but you would prefer to receive your own

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 9 of 39

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Date: 04/21/2021 04:04 PM

copy, you may direct requests for separate copies by calling our Investor Relations department at (844) 785-4393 or by mailing a request to Franklin BSP Capital Corporation, 9 West 57th Street, 49th Floor, Suite 4920, New York, New York 10019, Attention: FBCC Investor Relations. Likewise, if your household currently receives multiple copies of disclosure documents and you would like to receive one set, please contact us.

Whom should I call for additional information about voting by proxy or authorizing a proxy via the Internet or by telephone to vote my shares?

Please call Broadridge, our proxy solicitor, at (855) 486-7909.

Whom should I call with other questions?

If you have additional questions about this Proxy Statement or the Annual Meeting or would like additional copies of this Proxy Statement, or our 2020 Annual Report or any documents relating to any of our future stockholder meetings, please contact: Franklin BSP Capital Corporation, 9 West 57th Street, 49th Floor, Suite 4920, New York, New York 10019, Attention: FBCC Investor Relations, Telephone: (844) 785-4393, Email: info@fbcc.com.

How do I submit a stockholder proposal for next year's annual meeting or proxy materials, and what is the deadline for submitting a proposal?

In order for a stockholder proposal to be properly submitted for presentation at our 2022 annual meeting and included in the proxy material for next year's annual meeting, we must receive written notice of the proposal at our executive offices during the period beginning on December 22, 2021 and ending at 5:00 p.m., Eastern Time, on January 21, 2022. Any proposal received after the applicable time in the previous sentence will be considered untimely. All proposals must contain the information specified in, and otherwise comply with, our bylaws. Proposals should be sent via registered, certified or express mail to: Franklin BSP Capital Corporation, 9 West 57th Street, 49th Floor, Suite 4920, New York, New York 10019, Attention: Leeor P. Avigdor, Secretary. For additional information, see the section in this Proxy Statement captioned "Stockholder Proposals for the 2022 Annual Meeting."

Unless specified otherwise, proxies will be voted "FOR": (i) the election of the two (2) nominees to serve as directors of the Company until the 2024 annual meeting and until their successors are duly elected and qualified; (ii) the ratification of Ernst & Young LLP as the Company's independent registered public accounting firm for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2021 and (iii) the adjournment of the Annual Meeting, if necessary or appropriate, to solicit additional proxies. The proxies also will be voted "FOR" or "AGAINST" such other matters as my properly come before the Annual Meeting in accordance with the recommendation of the Board of Directors. Management is not aware of any other matters to be presented for action at the Annual Meeting.

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 10 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

PROPOSAL NO. 1 — ELECTION OF DIRECTORS

The Board of Directors, including our independent directors, is responsible for monitoring and supervising the performance of our day-to-day operations, including by Franklin BSP Capital Adviser, L.L.C. (the "Adviser"), our investment adviser. The Board of Directors is divided into three classes as nearly equal in number as possible, whose terms of office expire in successive years over every three year period. Our Board of Directors currently consists of six directors as set forth below.

Class I (To Serve Until the Annual Meeting of Stockholders in 2021)	Class II (To Serve Until the Annual Meeting of Stockholders in 2022)	Class III (To Serve Until the Annual Meeting of Stockholders in 2023)
Richard J. Byrne Lee S. Hillman ⁽¹⁾	Edward G. Rendell ⁽²⁾ Dennis M. Schaney ⁽²⁾	Ronald J. Kramer ⁽¹⁾⁽²⁾ Leslie D. Michelson ⁽¹⁾⁽²⁾

- (1) Member of Audit Committee of the Board of Directors (the "Audit Committee").
- (2) Member of Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee of the Board of Directors (the "Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee").

Successive classes of directors are elected annually by our stockholders, and there is no limit on the number of times a director may be elected to office. Each director serves until the third annual meeting of stockholders subsequent to the one at which he or she is elected or (if longer) until his or her successor is duly elected and qualifies. The Company's certificate of incorporation (the "Charter") and bylaws provide that the number of directors shall be fixed by a resolution of the Board of Directors; provided, however, that the number of directors shall never be less than four (4) or greater than ten (10).

The number of directors on the Board is currently fixed at six (6). Two (2) of the six (6) directors comprise Class I and their terms will expire at the Annual Meeting.

The Board of Directors has proposed the following nominees for election as directors at the Annual Meeting, each to serve for a term ending at the 2024 annual meeting of stockholders and until his or her successor is duly elected and qualifies: Richard J. Byrne and Lee S. Hillman. Each nominee currently serves as a director of the Company. Messrs. Byrne and Hillman have indicated their willingness to continue to serve if elected and have consented to be named as nominees. No person being nominated as a director is being proposed for election pursuant to any agreement or understanding between any such person and the Company.

The proxy holder named on the enclosed proxy card intends to vote "FOR" the election of each of the two (2) nominees. If you do not wish your shares to be voted for particular nominees, please identify the exceptions in the designated space provided on the proxy card or, if you are authorizing a proxy to vote your shares by the Internet or telephone, follow the instructions provided when you authorize a proxy. You may not vote proxies for the election of more than two (2) nominees. Directors will be elected by a receiving the affirmative vote of a majority of the total votes cast "FOR" or "AGAINST" such director at the Annual Meeting, provided that a quorum is present. Any shares not voted (whether by abstention, broker non-vote or otherwise) have no impact on the vote.

If, at the time of the Annual Meeting, one or more of the nominees should become unable to serve, shares represented by proxies will be voted for the remaining nominees and for any substitute nominee or nominees designated by the Board of Directors. No proxy will be voted for a greater number of persons than the number of nominees described in this Proxy Statement.

Nominees

The table set forth below lists the names and ages of each of the nominees as of the date of this Proxy Statement and the position and office that each nominee currently holds with the Company:

Client: 21-13269-1_Franklin BSP Capital Corporation_DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 11 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Name, Address and Age ⁽¹⁾	Position(s) Held with the Company	Term of Office and Length of Time Served	Principal Occupation(s) During Past 5 Years	Number of Portfolios in Fund Complex ⁽²⁾ Overseen by Director	Other Directorships Held by Director or Nominee for Director During the Past 5 Years
Richard J. Byrne (60) ⁽¹⁾	Chairman, Chief Executive Officer and President	Class I Director since March 2020, Term Expires 2021	President of Benefit Street Partners L.L.C.	Two	Business Development Corporation of America ("BDCA"), Benefit Street Partners Realty Trust, Broadtree Residential, Inc., Broadstone Real Estate Access Fund, Wynn Resorts, Limited and MFA Financial, Inc.
Lee S. Hillman (65) ⁽¹⁾	Independent Director; Audit Committee Chair	Class I Director since March 2020, Term Expires 2021	President of Liberation Advisory Group, Chief Executive Officer of Performance Health Systems, LLC	Two	BDCA, Lawson Products, Inc., HC2 Holdings, Inc., Adelphia Recovery Trust and Broadtree Residential, Inc.

⁽¹⁾ The address of each of the nominees is c/o Franklin BSP Capital Corporation, 9 West 57th Street, 49th Floor, Suite 4920, New York, New York 10019.

Nominee Biographies

Richard J. Byrne

Richard J. Byrne has served as Chairman of the Board of Directors, Chief Executive Officer and President of the Company since March 2020. Mr. Byrne has served as the President of Benefit Street Partners L.L.C. ("BSP") since 2013. He also serves as Chairman of the Board of Directors, Chief Executive Officer and President BDCA, the Benefit Street Partners Realty Trust, Broadtree Residential, Inc. and Broadstone Real Estate Access Fund. Prior to joining BSP, Mr. Byrne was Chief Executive Officer of Deutsche Bank Securities, Inc. He was also the Co-Head of Global Capital Markets at Deutsche Bank. Before joining Deutsche Bank, Mr. Byrne was Global Co-Head of the Leveraged Finance Group and Global Head of Credit Research at Merrill Lynch & Co. He was also a perennially top-ranked credit analyst. Mr. Byrne earned an M.B.A. from the Kellogg School of Management at Northwestern University and a B.A. from Binghamton University. Mr. Byrne is a member of the Boards of Directors of Wynn Resorts, Limited (NASDAQ: WYNN) and New York Road Runners. Mr. Byrne previously served as a member of the Board of Directors of MFA Financial, Inc. (NYSE: MFA) from March 2014 to December 2019.

We believe that Mr. Byrne's experience as a director or executive officer of the companies described above make him well qualified to serve as a member of our Board of Directors.

Lee S. Hillman

Lee S. Hillman has served as an independent director of the Company and chairman of the Audit Committee since March 2020. Mr. Hillman also serves as a member of the board of directors of BDCA

^{(2) &}quot;Fund Complex" includes the Company and BDCA.

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 12 of 39

Other

TABLE OF CONTENTS

where he serves as chairman of the Audit Committee. Mr. Hillman has served as President of Liberation Advisory Group, a private management consulting firm, since 2003. Mr. Hillman has also served as Chief Executive Officer of Performance Health Systems, LLC, an early-stage business distributing Power Plate® and bioDensity® branded, specialty health and exercise equipment since 2012, and its predecessor since 2009. From February 2006 to May 2008, Mr. Hillman served as Executive Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of Power Plate International ("Power Plate") and from 2004 through 2006 as CEO of Power Plate North America. Previously, from 1996 through 2002, Mr. Hillman was CEO of Bally Total Fitness Corporation, then the world's largest fitness membership club business. Mr. Hillman also serves as a member of the board of directors and chair of the Audit Committee of Broadtree Residential, Inc. Mr. Hillman currently serves as a member of the board of Directors of Lawson Products, Inc. where he serves as the lead independent director and chair of its Audit Committee and its Compensation Committee. He also serves as a board member and chair of the Audit Committee of Trinity Acquisition Corporation. Previously he has served as a member of the Board of Directors of HealthSouth Corporation, Wyndham International, RCN Corporation (where he was Chairman of the Board), Bally Total Fitness Corporation (where he was Chairman of the Board), HC2 Holdings, Inc. and Professional Diversity Network. He was also a trustee of the Adelphia Recovery Trust. Mr. Hillman holds a B.S. in Finance and Accounting from the Wharton School of the University of Pennsylvania and an M.B.A. in Finance and Accounting from the Booth School of Business of the University of Chicago. Mr. Hillman is a Certified Public Accountant and former audit partner with Ernst & Young.

We believe that Mr. Hillman's experience as a director or executive officer of the companies described above make him well qualified to serve as a member of our Board of Directors.

The Board of Directors recommends that the stockholders vote "FOR" the election of Messrs. Byrne and Hillman as members of the Board of Directors to serve until the 2024 Annual Meeting and until their successors are duly elected and qualified.

Standing Directors

Name, Address and Age ⁽¹⁾	Position(s) Held with the Company	Term of Office and Length of Time Served	Principal Occupation(s) During Past 5 Years	Number of Portfolios in Fund Complex ⁽²⁾ Overseen by Director	Directorships Held by Director or Nominee for Director During the Past 5 Years
Ronald J.	Independent	Class III	Chief Executive	Two	BDCA, Griffon
Kramer (62) ⁽¹⁾	Director;	Director since	Officer of		Corporation
	Nominating and		Griffon		
	Corporate	Term Expires	Corporation		
	Governance	2023			
	Committee				
(1)	Chair				
Leslie D. Michelson (70) ⁽¹⁾	Independent	Class III	Chairman and	Two	BDCA
	Director	Director since	chief executive		
		March 2020,	officer of		
		Term Expires	Private Health		
		2023	Management		
Edward G. Rendell (77) ⁽¹⁾	Independent	Class II	Special Counsel	Two	BDCA
	Director	Director since March 2020, Term Expires 2022	at Ballard Spahr		

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 13 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Name, Address and Age ⁽¹⁾	Position(s) Held with the Company	Term of Office and Length of Time Served	Principal Occupation(s) During Past 5 Years	Number of Portfolios in Fund Complex ⁽²⁾ Overseen by Director	Other Directorships Held by Director or Nominee for Director During the Past 5 Years
Dennis M. Schaney (64) ⁽¹⁾	Independent Director	Class II Director since March 2020,	Retired	Two	BDCA
		Term Expires 2022			

⁽¹⁾ The address of each of the nominees is c/o Franklin BSP Capital Corporation, 9 West 57th Street, 49th Floor, Suite 4920, New York, New York 10019.

Standing Director Biographies

Ronald J. Kramer

Ronald J. Kramer has served as an independent director of the Company and chairman of the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee since March 2020. Mr. Kramer also serves as a member of the board of directors of BDCA where he serves as chairman of the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee. He has served as the Chief Executive Officer of Griffon Corporation (NYSE:GFF) since April 2008, as Chairman of the Board of Griffon Corporation from January 2018, and as a director of Griffon Corporation since 1993. Griffon Corporation is a diversified holding company with a portfolio of businesses in the following industries: home and building products and defense electronics. From 2002 through March 2008, he was President and a director of Wynn Resorts, Ltd. (NASDAQ:WYNN), a developer, owner and operator of destination casino resorts. From 1999 to 2001, Mr. Kramer was a Managing Director at Dresdner Kleinwort Wasserstein, an investment banking firm, and its predecessor Wasserstein Perella & Co. He was formerly a member of the Board of Directors of Leap Wireless International, Inc. (formerly NASDAQ:LEAP), Monster Worldwide, Inc. (NYSE:MWW) and Sapphire Industrials Corporation (formerly AMEX:FYR). Mr. Kramer holds a BS degree from the Wharton School of the University of Pennsylvania and an MBA from New York University.

Leslie D. Michelson

Leslie D. Michelson has served as an independent director of the Company since March 2020. Mr. Michelson also serves as an independent director of BDCA, an entity which was previously advised an affiliate of AR Global Investments, LLC, since January 2011, including as lead independent director since February 2016. In November 2016, BDCA's external advisor was acquired by Benefit Street Partners. In addition, Mr. Michelson has served as an independent director of Healthcare Trust, Inc. ("HTI") since December 2015, including as non-executive chair since October 2016. Mr. Michelson has served as an independent director of American Finance Trust, Inc. ("AFIN") since February 2017. He has also been nominated to serve as an independent director and a member of the audit committee of G&P Acquisition Corp., a special purpose acquisition company sponsored by affiliates of the ADVISOR that intends to list units on the NYSE.

Mr. Michelson previously served as an independent director of American Realty Capital — Retail Centers of America, Inc. ("RCA") from November 2015 until the close of RCA's merger with AFIN in February 2017, and previously served as an independent director of RCA from March 2012 until October 2012. Mr. Michelson previously served as an independent director of Business Development Corporation of America II ("BDCA II") from August 2014 until its liquidation and dissolution in September 2016 and as an independent trustee of Realty Capital Income Funds Trust, a family of mutual funds advised by an affiliate of AR Global, from April 2013 until its dissolution in January 2017. Mr. Michelson previously served as an independent director of American Realty Capital Healthcare Trust,

[&]quot;Fund Complex" includes the Company and BDCA.

Toppan Merrill Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 14 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Inc. ("HT") from January 2011 until July 2012 and as lead independent director of HT from July 2012 until January 2015 when HT closed its merger with Ventas, Inc. Mr. Michelson served as an independent director of American Realty Capital Trust, Inc. ("ARCT") from January 2008, including as lead independent director from July 2012, until the close of its merger with Realty Income Corporation in January 2013. Mr. Michelson also served as an independent director of VEREIT, Inc. ("VEREIT") from October 2012 until April 2015. Mr. Michelson also served as an independent director of BDCA Venture, Inc. ("BDCV") from June 2014 until June 2015. Mr. Michelson served as lead independent director of Benefit Street Partners Realty Trust, Inc. (formerly known as Realty Finance Trust, Inc.) from January 2013 until November 2014. Mr. Michelson served as an independent director of American Realty Capital Daily Net Asset Value Trust, Inc. ("DNAV") from August 2011 until February 2012 and as an independent director of New York REIT, Inc. ("NYRT") from October 2009 until August 2011. He has served as an independent director of American Realty Capital - Retail Centers of America, Inc. ("RCA") since November 2015, and previously served as an independent director of RCA from March 2012 until October 2012.

From April 2007 until February 2020, Mr. Michelson has served as the chairman and chief executive officer of Private Health Management Inc., a company which assists corporate employees and their dependents, families and individuals obtain the medical care and since March 2020 Mr. Michelson has served as executive chairman and a director of Private Health Management, Inc. Mr. Michelson has served as a member of the Board of Advisors of the UCLA Fielding School of Public Health since October 2013. He has served as a director of Druggability Technology Holdings, Ltd., a proprietary pharmaceutical product business dedicated to the development and commercialization of high-value pharmaceutical products, since April 2013. He has served as founder and chief executive officer of Michelson on Medicine, LLC since January 2011. Mr. Michelson served as vice chairman and chief executive officer of the Prostate Cancer Foundation, the world's largest private source of prostate cancer research funding, from 2002 until 2006 and served on its Board of Directors from 2002 until 2013. Mr. Michelson served on the Board of Directors of Catellus Development Corp. ("Catellus"), from 1997 until 2004 when the company was sold to ProLogis. Mr. Michelson was a member of the Audit Committee of the Board of Directors of Catellus for five years and served at various times as the chairman of the Audit Committee and the Compensation Committee. From 2001 to 2002, he was an investor in, and served as an advisor or director of, a portfolio of entrepreneurial healthcare, technology and real estate companies. From 2000 to 2001, he served as chief executive officer and as a director of Acurian, Inc., an Internet company that accelerates clinical trials for new prescription drugs. From 1998 to 1999, Mr. Michelson served as chairman and co-chief executive officer of Protocare, Inc., a manager of clinical trials for the pharmaceutical industry and disease management firm. From 1988 to 1998, he served as chairman and chief executive officer of Value Health Sciences, Inc., an applied health services research firm he co-founded. Mr. Michelson served as a director of Nastech Pharmaceutical Company Inc., a NASDAQ-traded biotechnology company focused on innovative drug delivery technology, from 2004 to 2008, of Highlands Acquisition Company, an AMEX-traded special purpose acquisition company, from 2007 to 2009, of G&L Realty Corp., a NYSE-traded medical office building REIT from 1995 to 2001, and of Landmark Imaging, a privately held diagnostic imaging and treatment company, from 2007 to 2010. Also since 2004, he has served as a director of ALS-TDI, a philanthropy dedicated to curing Amyotrophic Lateral Sclerosis, commonly known as Lou Gehrig's disease. Mr. Michelson received his B.A. from The Johns Hopkins University in 1973 and a J.D. from Yale Law School in 1976.

Edward G. Rendell

Governor Edward G. Rendell has served as an independent director the Company since March 2020. Governor Rendell also serves as a member of the board of directors of BDCA. Governor Edward G. Rendell served as the 45th Governor of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania from January 2003 through January 2011. As the Governor of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, he served as the chief executive of the nation's 6th most populous state and oversaw a budget of \$28.3 billion. He also served as the Mayor of Philadelphia from January 1992 through January 2000. As the Mayor of Philadelphia, he eliminated a \$250 million deficit, balanced the city's budget and generated five consecutive budget surpluses. He was also the General Chairperson of the National Democratic Committee from November 1999 through February 2001. Governor Rendell served as the District Attorney of Philadelphia from January 1978 through January 1986. In 1986 he was a candidate for governor of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. In 1987, he was a candidate for the mayor of Philadelphia.

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 15 of 39

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A

TABLE OF CONTENTS

From 1988 through 1991, Governor Rendell was an attorney at the law firm of Mesirov, Gelman and Jaffe. From 2000 through 2002, Governor Rendell was a partner at the law firm of Ballard Spahr and rejoined the firm as a special counsel in 2020. Governor Rendell worked on several real estate transactions as an attorney in private practice.

Governor Rendell has also served as a member of the board of directors of American Realty Capital — Retail Centers of America, Inc., Global Net Lease, Inc., American Realty Capital Trust III, Inc. and VEREIT.

An Army veteran, Governor Rendell holds a B.A. from the University of Pennsylvania and a J.D. from Villanova Law School.

Dennis M. Schaney

Dennis M. Schaney has served as an independent director of the Company since March 2020. Mr. Schaney also serves as a member of the board of directors of BDCA. Mr. Schaney previously served as Managing Director and Head of High Yield and Leveraged Loans at Morgan Stanley Investment Management. Mr. Schaney also served as Co-Head of Morgan Stanley Credit Partners. During this time, he was responsible for leveraged loan, high yield bond and mezzanine investments across a variety of funds including closed-end, open-end and institutional separate accounts. Mr. Schaney retired from Morgan Stanley Investment Management in 2010. From 2003 to 2007, he served as Managing Director and Global Head of Fixed Income for Credit Suisse Asset Management. He oversaw global teams responsible for all fixed income investments and served on the asset management's Executive Committee and the Management Committee for Credit Suisse. Prior to Credit Suisse, Mr. Schaney founded BlackRock Financial Management's Leveraged Finance Group which was responsible for high yield, leveraged loan and mezzanine investments. He was also responsible for the alternative investment effort for leveraged assets including the Magnetite CLO/CBO products. In addition to those responsibilities, he co-headed the firm's credit research effort. Mr. Schaney worked at Merrill Lynch from 1988 through 1997 where he was Global Head of Corporate and Municipal Bond Research and an analyst covering the media, entertainment, and cable sectors. Prior to Merrill Lynch, Mr. Schaney was a Vice President at First Boston Corporation focusing on corporate restructuring and credit advisory services. He was also a Rating Officer for Standard & Poor's Rating Services. Mr. Schaney holds a B.S. in Psychology from the University of Bridgeport and an M.S. in Finance from Fairfield University.

Information About the Board of Directors and its Committees

The Board of Directors ultimately is responsible for the management and control of our business and operations. Our current executive officers are employees of affiliates of our Adviser. We have no employees and have retained the Adviser and its affiliates to manage our day-to-day operations. The Adviser is a subsidiary of BSP. Mr. Byrne is the President of BSP.

The Board of Directors held a total of three meetings during the fiscal year ended December 31, 2020. We encourage, but do not require, all directors to attend our annual meetings of stockholders. All directors attended at least 75% of the total number of meetings while they were a member of the Board of Directors.

The Board of Directors has approved and organized an Audit Committee and Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee.

Leadership Structure of the Board of Directors

The Board of Directors monitors and performs an oversight role with respect to the business and affairs of the Company, including with respect to investment practices and performance, compliance with regulatory requirements and the services, expenses and performance of service providers to the Company. Among other things, the Board of Directors approves the appointment of the investment adviser, administrator and officers, reviews and monitors the services and activities performed by the investment adviser, administrator and officers and approves the engagement, and reviews the performance of, the Company's independent registered public accounting firm.

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 16 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Under the Bylaws, the Board of Directors may designate a chairman to preside over the meetings of the Board of Directors and meetings of the stockholders and to perform such other duties as may be assigned to him by the Board of Directors. The Company does not have a fixed policy as to whether the chairman of the Board of Directors should be an independent director and believes that its flexibility to select its chairman and reorganize its leadership structure from time to time is in the best interests of the Company and its stockholders.

Since March 2020, Mr. Byrne has served as our chairman of the Board of Directors and as our Chief Executive Officer and President. Our Board of Directors believes that our chief executive officer is best situated to serve as chairman because he is the director most familiar with our business and industry and most capable of effectively identifying strategic priorities and leading the discussion and execution of the Company's strategy. We believe the combined role of chairman and chief executive officer, together with our independent directors, is in our best interest because it provides the appropriate balance between strategic development and independent oversight of management.

The independent directors have designated a lead independent director whose duties include, among other things, chairing executive sessions of the independent directors, acting as a liaison between the independent directors and chairman of the Board of Directors and between the independent directors and officers of the Company and the investment adviser, facilitating communication among the independent directors and the Company's counsel, reviewing and commenting on Board of Directors and committee meeting agendas and calling additional meetings of the independent directors as appropriate. The Board has designated Mr. Michelson as the lead independent director.

The Company believes that board leadership structures must be evaluated on a case-by-case basis and that its existing board leadership structure is appropriate. However, the Company continually re-examines its corporate governance policies on an ongoing basis to ensure that they continue to meet the Company's

Oversight of Risk Management

The Board of Directors has an active role in overseeing the management of risks applicable to the Company. The entire Board is actively involved in overseeing risk management for the Company through its oversight of the Company's executive officers and the Adviser. Each committee of our Board of Directors plays a distinct role with respect to overseeing management of our risks:

- · Audit Committee: Our Audit Committee oversees the management of enterprise risks. To this end, our Audit Committee meets at least annually (i) to discuss our risk management guidelines, policies and exposures and (ii) with our independent registered public accounting firm to review our internal control environment and other risk exposures.
- Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee: Our Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee manages risks associated with the independence of our Board of Directors and potential conflicts of interest.

While each committee is responsible for evaluating certain risks and overseeing the management of such risks, the committees each report to our Board of Directors on a regular basis to apprise our Board of Directors regarding the status of remediation efforts of known risks and of any new risks that may have arisen since the previous report.

The Board of Directors also performs its risk oversight function and fulfills its risk oversight responsibilities by working with the Company's Chief Compliance Officer to monitor risk in accordance with the Company's policies and procedures. The Chief Compliance Officer prepares a written report annually discussing the adequacy and effectiveness of the compliance policies and procedures of the Company and certain of its service providers. The Chief Compliance Officer's report, which is reviewed by and discussed with the Board of Directors, addresses at a minimum (a) the operation of the compliance policies and procedures of the Company and certain of its service providers since the last report; (b) any material changes to such policies and procedures since the last report; (c) any recommendations for material changes to such policies and procedures as a result of the Chief Compliance Officer's annual review; and (d) any compliance matter that has occurred since the date of the last report about which the Board would reasonably need to

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A File: tm2113269-1 def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 17 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Date: 04/21/2021 04:04 PM

know to oversee the Company's compliance activities and risks. In addition, the Chief Compliance Officer reports to the Board of Directors on a quarterly basis with respect to material compliance matters and meets separately in executive session with the independent directors periodically, but in no event less than once each year.

The Company believes that the Board of Directors' role in risk oversight is effective and appropriate given the extensive regulation to which it is already subject as a business development company (a "BDC"). Specifically, as a BDC the Company must comply with certain regulatory requirements and restrictions that control the levels of risk in its business and operations. For example, the Company's ability to incur indebtedness is limited such that its asset coverage must equal at least 150% immediately after each time it incurs indebtedness, the Company generally has to invest at least 70% of its total assets in "qualifying assets" and, subject to certain exceptions, the Company is subject to restrictions on its ability to engage in transactions with BSP and its affiliates. In addition, the Company intends to elect to be treated as a regulated investment company ("RIC") under the Internal Revenue Code. As a RIC, the Company must, among other things, meet certain source of income and asset diversification requirements.

The Company believes that the extent of the Board of Directors' (and its committees') role in risk oversight complements the Board of Directors' leadership structure because it allows the Company's independent directors, through the two fully independent Board committees, a lead independent director, executive sessions with each of the Company's Chief Compliance Officer and the Company's independent registered public accounting firm, and otherwise, to exercise oversight of risk without any conflict that might discourage critical review.

The Company believes that a board of directors' roles in risk oversight must be evaluated on a case-by-case basis and that the Board of Directors' existing role in risk oversight is appropriate. However, the Board of Directors re-examines the manner in which it administers its risk oversight function on an ongoing basis to ensure that it continues to meet the Company's needs.

Audit Committee

Each member of the Audit Committee is independent for purposes of the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended (the "1940 Act"). Our Audit Committee consists of Messrs. Hillman (Chairman), Kramer and Michelson. The Board has determined that Messrs. Hillman, Kramer and Michelson are qualified as "audit committee financial experts" as defined in Item 407(d)(5) of Regulation S-K and the rules and regulations of the SEC and are independent directors.

The Audit Committee, in performing its duties, monitors:

- our financial reporting process;
- · the integrity of our financial statements;
- · compliance with legal and regulatory requirements;
- the independence and qualifications of our independent and internal auditors, as applicable; and
- the performance of our independent and internal auditors, as applicable.

Our Audit Committee held two meetings during the fiscal year ended December 31, 2020.

Our Audit Committee operates pursuant to a written charter, a copy of which is attached as Appendix A to this Proxy Statement. The charter of the Audit Committee is also available to any stockholder who requests it c/o Franklin BSP Capital Corporation, 9 West 57th Street, 49th Floor, Suite 4920, New York, New York 10019.

The Audit Committee's report on our financial statements for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2020 is discussed below under the heading "Audit Committee Report."

Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee

Each member of the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee is independent for purposes of the 1940 Act. The Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee is responsible for selecting,

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A

TABLE OF CONTENTS

researching and nominating directors for election by our stockholders, selecting nominees to fill vacancies on the Board of Directors or a committee of the Board of Directors, developing and recommending to the Board of Directors a set of corporate governance principles and overseeing the evaluation of the Board and our management. The Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee held one meeting during the fiscal year ended December 31, 2020. Messrs. Kramer (Chairman), Michelson, Rendell and Schaney serve as the members of our Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee.

When nominating director candidates, the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee takes into consideration such factors as it deems appropriate. These factors may include judgment, skill, diversity, experience with investment companies and other organizations of comparable purpose, complexity, size and subject to similar legal restrictions and oversight, the interplay of the candidate's experience with the experience of other members of the Board of Directors, each candidate's ability to devote sufficient time to the affairs of the Company, and the extent to which the candidate would be a desirable addition to the Board and any committees thereof. In addition, while the Board of Directors does not have a formal policy on diversity, it will consider issues of diversity, including diversity of gender, race and national origin, education, professional experience and differences in viewpoints and skills when filling vacancies on the Board of Directors. Other than the foregoing, there are no stated minimum criteria for director nominees. The director nominees for the Annual Meeting were approved by the members of the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee and the entire Board of Directors.

The Board of Directors will consider candidates nominated by stockholders provided that the stockholder submitting a nomination has complied with procedures set forth in the Company's bylaws. See "Stockholder Proposals for the 2022 Annual Meeting" for additional information regarding stockholder nominations of director candidates.

Our Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee operates pursuant to a written charter, a copy of which is attached as Appendix B to this Proxy Statement. The charter of the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee is also available to any stockholder who requests it c/o Franklin BSP Capital Corporation, 9 West 57th Street, 49th Floor, Suite 4920, New York, New York 10019.

Director Independence

Our Charter and bylaws provide for a Board of Directors with no fewer than four and no more than ten directors. The 1940 Act requires that a majority of our directors are independent. A director is considered independent under the 1940 Act if he or she is not an "interested person" as that term is defined under Section 2(a)(19) of the 1940 Act. Section 2(a)(19) of the 1940 Act defines an "interested person" to include, among other things, any person who has, or within the last two years had, a material business or professional relationship with the Company. The members of the Board of Directors who are not independent directors are referred to as interested directors.

Family Relationships

There are no familial relationships between any of our directors and executive officers.

Executive Sessions and Communication with the Board of Directors

The independent directors serving on our Board of Directors intend to meet in executive sessions at the conclusion of each regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Directors, and additionally as needed, without the presence of any directors or other persons who are part of the Company's management. These executive sessions of our Board of Directors will be presided over by Mr. Michelson, the Company's lead independent director.

The Company's stockholders may communicate with the Board of Directors by sending written communications addressed to such person or persons in care of Franklin BSP Capital Corporation, 9 West 57th Street, 49th Floor, Suite 4920, New York, New York 10019, Attention: Leeor P. Avigdor, Secretary. Mr. Avigdor will deliver all appropriate communications to the Board of Directors no later than the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Directors. If the Board of Directors modifies this process, the revised process will be posted on the Company's website.

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 19 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

COMPENSATION AND OTHER INFORMATION CONCERNING OFFICERS. DIRECTORS AND CERTAIN STOCKHOLDERS

Compensation of Executive Officers

We currently have no employees. Our Adviser performs our day-to-day management functions. Our current executive officers, Richard J. Byrne, Nina K. Baryski and Leeor P. Avigdor, are all employees of BSP and do not receive any compensation directly from the Company for the performance of their duties as executive officers of the Company. As a result, we do not have, and our Board has not considered, a compensation policy or program for our executive officers and has not included in this proxy statement a "Compensation Discussion and Analysis," a report from our Board of Directors with respect to executive compensation, a non-binding stockholder advisory vote on compensation of executives or a non-binding stockholder advisory vote on the frequency of the stockholder vote on executive compensation.

Executive Officers who are not Directors

Nina K. Baryski

Nina K. Baryski has served as Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer since March 2020. Ms. Baryski also serves as Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer of BDCA since May 2019. During her time at BSP, Ms. Baryski has been a Managing Director and BSP Funds CFO based in its Boston office, with financial accounting and reporting oversight over all of BSP's private debt fund platform. Prior to joining BSP in November 2012, Ms. Baryski worked at Audax Group as a finance manager focusing on financial reporting and fund operations. Previously, she began her career at PricewaterhouseCoopers in the investment management practice. Ms. Baryski received a Bachelor of Science in Finance and Accounting from the Stern School of Business at New York University and is a Certified Public Accountant.

Leeor P. Avigdor

Leeor P. Avigdor has served as Secretary of the Company since March 2020. Mr. Avigdor also serves as Secretary of BDCA since November 2016. Mr. Avigdor is also a Managing Director and Head of Strategic Development with BSP. Prior to joining BSP in 2015, Mr. Avigdor worked as a Director at Barclays in the financial institutions investment banking group, where he worked on numerous M&A and capital markets transactions for asset management and specialty finance companies, including business development companies. Prior to joining Barclays, Mr. Avigdor worked as an investment banker at UBS in the Financial Institutions Group. Prior to investment banking, Mr. Avigdor began his career at UBS in interest rate derivative sales within the fixed income division. Mr. Avigdor received a Bachelor of Science in Operations Research and Industrial Engineering from Cornell University.

Guy F. Talarico

Guy F. Talarico has served as Chief Compliance Officer of the Company since March 2020. Mr. Talarico also serves as Chief Compliance of BDCA since February 2016. Mr. Talarico is the founder and chief executive officer of Alaric Compliance Services LLC, a regulatory compliance consulting firm. Mr. Talarico has over 30 years of experience in the financial services industry, his background includes serving as the CCO to various registered investment advisers and registered investment companies; the management of a \$45 billion asset management and services group at JP Morgan-Chase; client management of SEC-registered advisers within the Institutional Custody Division of Investors Bank & Trust Company; development of an outsourced SEC regulatory compliance program for registered advisers; and legal compliance support. Just prior to founding ALARIC Compliance Services, LLC, he was the co-CEO of EOS Compliance Services, LLC.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Compensation of Directors

The following table sets forth information regarding compensation of our directors during the fiscal year ended December 31, 2020.

Name	Aggregate compensation from the Company	Pension or retirement benefits accrued as part of our expense ⁽¹⁾	Total paid to director from the Company	Total paid to director from the Fund Complex
Richard J. Byrne ⁽²⁾	None	None	None	None
Lee S. Hillman	None	None	None	\$ 203,000
Dennis M. Schaney	None	None	None	\$ 177,500
Ronald J. Kramer	None	None	None	\$ 194,000
Leslie D. Michelson	None	None	None	\$ 209,000
Edward G. Rendell	None	None	None	\$ 190,000

⁽¹⁾ We do not have a profit sharing or retirement plan, and directors do not receive any pension or retirement benefits from us.

Our independent directors receive an annual fee of \$75,000 plus reimbursement of any reasonable outof-pocket expenses incurred in connection with their service on the Board. In addition, the lead independent director receives an annual fee of \$7,500, the chairman of the Audit Committee receives an annual fee of \$7,500, and the chairman of the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee receives an annual fee of \$2,500, effective as of the date of the first sale of shares of Common Stock to a third party investor.

⁽²⁾ Mr. Byrne receives no compensation for serving as a director.

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 21 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

STOCK OWNERSHIP BY DIRECTORS, OFFICERS AND CERTAIN STOCKHOLDERS

The following table sets forth information regarding the beneficial ownership of the Company's Common Stock as of March 31, 2021, in each case including shares of Common Stock which may be acquired by such persons within 60 days, by:

- each person known by the Company to be the beneficial owner of more than 5% of its outstanding shares of Common Stock based solely upon the amounts and percentages contained in the public filings of such persons;
- · each of the Company's officers and directors; and
- all of the Company's officers and directors as a group.

Beneficial Owner ⁽¹⁾	Number of Shares Beneficially Owned	Percentage ⁽²⁾
Interested Directors:		
Richard J. Byrne	_	_
Independent Directors:		
Lee S. Hillman		_
Ronald J. Kramer	_	_
Leslie D. Michelson	_	_
Edward G. Rendell	_	_
Dennis M. Schaney	_	_
Officers (that are not directors):		
Nina K. Baryski	_	_
Leeor P. Avigdor	_	_
Guy F. Talarico	_	_
All directors and executive officers as a group (9 persons)	_	_
5% Stockholders:		
TSN & AJN Holdings LLC ⁽³⁾	146,582.32	5.5%

^{*} Less than 1%.

⁽¹⁾ The business address of the Company's directors and officers listed in the table is c/o Franklin BSP Capital Corporation, 9 West 57th Street, 49th Floor, Suite 4920, New York, New York 10019.

⁽²⁾ Based on a total of 2,666,766 shares of common stock issued and outstanding on March 31, 2021.

⁽³⁾ The address of TSN & AJN Holdings LLC is 3250 E Tere Street, Phoenix, Arizona 85044.

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 22 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

DOLLAR RANGE OF SECURITIES BENEFICIALLY OWNED BY DIRECTORS

The following table sets forth the dollar range of (i) the Company's Common Stock and (ii) the common stock of the Fund Complex beneficially owned by each of our directors as of the Record Date. Information as to beneficial ownership is based on information furnished to the Company by such persons. For purposes of this proxy statement, the term "Fund Complex" is defined to include the Company and BDCA, a BDC managed by an affiliate of the Adviser.

Director of the Company	Dollar Range of the Common Stock of the Company	Aggregate Dollar Range of the Common Stock of the Fund Complex ⁽¹⁾
Interested Directors:		
Richard J. Byrne	None	Over \$1,000,000
Independent Directors:		
Lee S. Hillman	None	None
Ronald J. Kramer	None	None
Leslie D. Michelson	None	\$50,001 - \$100,000
Edward G. Rendell	None	None
Dennis M. Schaney	None	None

⁽¹⁾ Dollar ranges are as follows: None; \$1-\$10,000; \$10,001-\$50,000; \$50,001-\$100,000; \$100,001-\$500,000; \$500,001-\$1,000,000 or over \$1,000,000.

CERTAIN RELATIONSHIPS AND RELATED PARTY TRANSACTIONS

Investment Advisory Agreement

Under an investment advisory agreement between the Company and the Adviser (the "Investment Advisory Agreement"), the Adviser, subject to the overall supervision of the Board of Directors, manages the day-to-day operations of, and provides investment advisory services to us. Pursuant to the Investment Advisory Agreement and for the investment advisory and management services provided thereunder, the Company pays the Adviser a base management fee and an incentive fee.

Base Management Fee

The base management fee is payable quarterly in arrears and is based on the average value of the Company's gross assets at the end of the two most recently completed calendar quarters, where gross assets includes the total assets of the Company, including any borrowings for investment purposes.

Prior to a Liquidity Event (as defined below), the base management fee payable under the Investment Advisory Agreement will be calculated at an annual rate of 0.5% of the Company's average gross assets.

After a Liquidity Event, the base management fee payable under the Investment Advisory Agreement will be calculated at an annual rate of 1.50% of the Company's average gross assets, provided, that the base management fee will be calculated at an annual rate of 1.00% of the Company's average gross assets purchased with borrowed funds above 1.0x debt-to-equity (equivalent to \$1 of debt outstanding for each \$1 of equity), and provided further that for a period of 15 months commencing on the date of the closing of a Liquidity Event, the Adviser will irrevocably waive base management fees in excess of 0.5% of the Company's average gross assets. Any fees waived under the Investment Advisory Agreement are not subject to reimbursement to the Adviser.

We define a "Liquidity Event" as any of: (1) a merger or another transaction approved by the Board of Directors in which the Company's stockholders will receive cash or shares of a publicly traded company (or a company that becomes publicly traded concurrently with the closing of such transaction), which may include an entity advised by the Adviser or its affiliates, (2) an initial public offering ("IPO") or a listing (an TABLE OF CONTENTS

"Exchange Listing") of the Company's common stock on a national securities exchange, or (3) the sale of all or substantially all of the Company's assets either on a complete portfolio basis or individually followed by a liquidation.

Incentive Fees

The Company will also pay the Adviser an incentive fee consisting of two parts, which are described below. Notwithstanding anything herein to the contrary, the Adviser will waive all incentive fees for the first twelve calendar quarters of operations of the Company.

Incentive Fee on Income. The first part is referred to as the "incentive fee on income" and it is calculated and payable quarterly in arrears based on the Company's "Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income" for the immediately preceding quarter.

"Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income" means interest income, dividend income and any other income (including any other fees, other than fees for providing managerial assistance, such as commitment, origination, structuring, diligence and consulting fees or other fees that the Company receives from portfolio companies) accrued during the calendar quarter, minus the Company's operating expenses for the quarter (including the base management fee, expenses payable under the Administration Agreement (as defined below) and any interest expense and dividends paid on any issued and outstanding preferred stock, but excluding the incentive fee). Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income includes, in the case of investments with a deferred interest feature (such as original issue discount debt instruments with paymentin-kind ("PIK") interest and zero coupon securities), accrued income that the Company has not yet received in cash. Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income does not include any realized capital gains, realized capital losses or unrealized capital appreciation or depreciation. For purposes of computing the Company's Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income, the calculation methodology will look through total return swaps as if the Company owned the referenced assets directly.

For periods ending on or prior to the date of the closing of a Liquidity Event, the incentive fee on income with respect to the Company's Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income will be calculated as follows:

- · No incentive fee on income in any calendar quarter in which the Company's Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income does not exceed the preferred return rate of 1.50%, or 6.00% annualized (the "Preferred Return"), on net assets;
- 100% of Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income, if any, that exceeds the Preferred Return but is less than or equal to 1.765% in any calendar quarter (7.06% annualized). This portion of the incentive fee on income is referred to as the "catch up" and is intended to provide the Adviser with an incentive fee of 15% on all of the Company's Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income when the Company's Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income reaches 1.765% (7.06% annualized) in any calendar quarter; and
- For any quarter in which Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income exceeds 1.765% (7.06% annualized), the incentive fee on income equals 15% of the amount of Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income, as the Preferred Return and catch-up will have been achieved.

For any period ending after the closing of a Liquidity Event, the incentive fee on income for each quarter will be calculated as follows:

- · No incentive fee on income in any calendar quarter in which Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income does not exceed the Preferred Return of 1.50%, or 6.00% annualized, on net assets;
- 100% of Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income, if any, that exceeds the Preferred Return but is less than or equal to 1.8175% in any calendar quarter (7.27% annualized), which portion of the incentive fee on income is referred to as the "catch up" and is intended to provide the Adviser with an incentive fee of 17.5% on all of Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income when Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income reaches 1.8175% (7.27% annualized) in any calendar quarter; and

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A

Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

• For any quarter in which Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income exceeds 1.8175% (7.27% annualized), the incentive fee on income equals 17.5% of the amount of Pre-Incentive Fee Net Investment Income, as the Preferred Return and catch-up will have been achieved.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, for a period of 15 months commencing on the date of the closing of a Liquidity Event, the Adviser will irrevocably waive any incentive fee on income otherwise payable in excess of any amounts calculated at the pre-IPO or pre-Exchange Listing rates. Any fees waived under the Investment Advisory Agreement are not subject to reimbursement to the Adviser.

Incentive Fee on Capital Gains. The second part of the incentive fee, referred to as the "incentive fee on capital gains," is an incentive fee earned on cumulative realized gains of the Company net of cumulative realized capital losses and unrealized capital depreciation is determined and payable in arrears as of the end of each calendar year (or upon termination of the Investment Advisory Agreement, if earlier). Prior to a Liquidity Event, this fee equals 15% of the Company's incentive fee capital gains, which equals realized capital gains of the Company on a cumulative basis from the date of the Company's election to be regulated as a BDC, calculated as of the end of each calendar year, computed net of all realized capital losses and unrealized capital depreciation on a cumulative basis, less the aggregate amount of any previously paid incentive fee on capital gains during operations. Following a Liquidity Event, the incentive fee on capital gains during operations equals 17.5% of the Company's incentive fee capital gains calculated as described above, on a cumulative basis from the date of the Company's election to be regulated as a BDC.

Administration Agreement

On September 23, 2020, we entered into an administration agreement with BSP (the "Administration Agreement"), pursuant to which BSP provides us with office facilities and administrative services necessary for the Company to conduct its business. The Administration Agreement may be terminated by either party without penalty upon not less than 60 days' written notice to the other.

Co-Investment Relief

The 1940 Act generally prohibits BDCs from entering into negotiated co-investments with affiliates absent an order from the SEC. The SEC staff has granted affiliates of our Adviser exemptive relief that allows us to enter into certain negotiated co-investment transactions alongside other funds managed by the Adviser or its affiliates ("Affiliated Funds") in a manner consistent with our investment objective, positions, policies, strategies and restrictions as well as regulatory requirements and other pertinent factors, subject to compliance with certain conditions (the "Order"). Pursuant to the Order, we are permitted to co-invest with our affiliates if a "required majority" (as defined in Section 57(o) of the 1940 Act) of our eligible directors make certain conclusions in connection with a co-investment transaction, including that (1) the terms of the transactions, including the consideration to be paid, are reasonable and fair to us and our stockholders and do not involve overreaching in respect of us or our stockholders on the part of any person concerned, and (2) the transaction is consistent with the interests of our stockholders and is consistent with our investment objective and strategies.

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 25 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Date: 04/21/2021 04:04 PM

PROPOSAL NO. 2—RATIFICATION OF SELECTION OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

The Audit Committee of the Board of Directors, comprised of all independent directors, has selected Ernst & Young LLP to serve as the independent registered public accounting firm for the Company for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2021. Ernst & Young LLP has advised the Company that neither the firm nor any present member or associate of it has any material financial interest, direct or indirect, in the Company. This selection is presented for ratification by the stockholders of the Company. It is expected that a representative of Ernst & Young LLP will join the Annual Meeting and will have an opportunity to make a statement if he or she chooses and will be available to answer questions.

Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm's Fees

We have paid or expect to pay the following fees to Ernst & Young LLP for work performed in 2020 or attributable to the audit of our 2020 financial statements:

	Fiscal Year Ended December 31, 2020
Audit Fees	\$50,000
Audit Related Fees	\$ 0
Tax Fees	\$ 0
All Other Fees	\$ 0
Total Ernst & Young LLP Fees:	\$50,000

Audit Fees. Audit fees include fees for services that normally would be provided by the accountant in connection with statutory and regulatory filings or engagements and that generally only the independent accountant can provide. In addition to fees for the audit of our annual financial statements, the audit of the effectiveness of our internal control over financial reporting and the review of our quarterly financial statements in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards, this category contains fees for comfort letters, statutory audits, consents, and assistance with and review of documents filed with the SEC.

Audit Related Fees. Audit related fees are assurance related services that traditionally are performed by the independent accountant, such as attest services that are not required by statute or regulation.

Tax Fees. Tax fees include corporate and subsidiary compliance and consulting.

All Other Fees. Fees for other services would include fees for products and services other than the services reported above.

Pre-Approval Policies and Procedures

Our Audit Committee has established, and our Board of Directors has approved a pre-approval policy that describes the permitted audit, audit-related, tax and other services to be provided by Ernst & Young LLP, the Company's independent registered accounting firm. The policy requires that the Audit Committee pre-approve the audit and non-audit services performed by the independent registered accounting firm in order to assure that the provision of such service does not impair the firm's independence. The Audit Committee has pre-approved all services by Ernst & Young LLP that were performed during the fiscal year ended December 31, 2020.

Any requests for audit, audit-related, tax and other services that have not received general pre-approval must be submitted to the Audit Committee for specific pre-approval, irrespective of the amount. Before the Company engages the independent registered public accounting firm to render a service, the engagement must be either (i) specifically approved by the Audit Committee or (ii) entered into pursuant to the pre-approval policy. Normally, pre-approval is provided at regularly scheduled meetings of the Audit Committee. However, the Audit Committee may delegate pre-approval authority to one or more of its members. The member or members to whom such authority is delegated shall report any pre-approval decisions to the Audit Committee at its next scheduled meeting. The Audit Committee does not delegate its responsibilities to pre-approve services performed by the independent registered accounting firm to management.

The Board of Directors recommends a vote "FOR" the proposal to ratify the selection of Ernst & Young LLP to serve as the Company's independent registered public accounting firm for the fiscal year ending December 31,

Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 26 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

CODE OF ETHICS

We have adopted a code of ethics pursuant to Rule 17j-1 under the 1940 Act that establishes procedures for personal investments and restricts certain personal securities transactions. Personnel subject to the code may invest in securities for their personal investment accounts, including securities that may be purchased or held by us, so long as such investments are made in accordance with the code's requirements. We filed our Code of Ethics as Exhibit 14.1 to our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2020, which was filed with the SEC on March 29, 2021. We intend to disclose any material amendments to or waivers of required provisions of our Code of Ethics on a Current Report on Form 8-K.

AUDIT COMMITTEE REPORT

The Audit Committee of the Board of Directors of Franklin BSP Capital Corporation operates under a written charter adopted by the Board of Directors, which is available to any stockholder who requests it c/o Franklin BSP Capital Corporation, 9 West 57th Street, 49th Floor, Suite 4920, New York, New York 10019. The Audit Committee is currently comprised of Messrs. Hillman, Kramer and Michelson.

Management is responsible for the Company's internal controls and the financial reporting process. The Company's independent registered public accounting firm is responsible for performing an independent audit of the Company's consolidated financial statements in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States and expressing an opinion on the conformity of those audited financial statements in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States. The Audit Committee's responsibility is to monitor and oversee these processes. The Audit Committee is also directly responsible for the appointment, compensation and oversight of the Company's independent registered public accounting firm.

Review with Management

The Audit Committee has reviewed the audited financial statements and met and held discussions with management regarding the audited financial statements. Management has represented to the Audit Committee that the Company's consolidated financial statements were prepared in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States.

Review and Discussion with Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm

The Audit Committee has discussed with Ernst & Young LLP matters required to be discussed by Statement on Auditing Standards No. 16, Communications with Audit Committees, as adopted by the Public Company Accounting Oversight Board. The Audit Committee received and reviewed the written disclosures and the letter from Ernst & Young LLP required by Independence Standard No. 1, Independence Discussions with Audit Committees, as amended by the Independence Standards Board, and has discussed with Ernst & Young LLP its independence and the compatibility of non-audit services with the firm's independence.

Conclusion

Based on the Audit Committee's discussion with management and the Company's independent registered public accounting firm, the Audit Committee's review of the audited financial statements, the representations of management and the report of the independent registered public accounting firm to the Audit Committee, the Audit Committee recommended that the Board of Directors include the audited consolidated financial statements in the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2020 for filing with the SEC. The Audit Committee also appoints Ernst & Young LLP to serve as the Company's independent registered public accounting firm for the year ending December 31, 2021.

The Audit Committee

Lee S. Hillman (Chairman) Ronald J. Kramer Leslie D. Michelson

 Date: 04/21/2021 04:04 PM
 Toppan Merrill
 Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

Client: 21-13269-1_Franklin BSP Capital Corporation_DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 27 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

The foregoing report shall not be deemed incorporated by reference by any general statement incorporating by reference this Proxy Statement into any filing under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), or the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act"), except to the extent that we specifically incorporate this information by reference, and shall not otherwise be deemed filed under such Securities Act and/or Exchange Act.

OTHER MATTERS PRESENTED FOR ACTION AT THE 2021 ANNUAL MEETING

Our Board of Directors does not intend to present for consideration at the Annual Meeting any matter other than those specifically set forth in the Notice of Annual Meeting of Stockholders. If any other matter is properly presented for consideration at the meeting, the persons named in the proxy will vote thereon in accordance with the recommendation of the Board.

oppan Merrill Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A File: tm2113269-1 def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 28 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

STOCKHOLDER PROPOSALS FOR THE 2022 ANNUAL MEETING

Stockholder Proposals in the Proxy Statement

Rule 14a-8 under the Exchange Act addresses when a company must include a stockholder's proposal in its proxy statement and identify the proposal in its form of proxy when the Company holds an annual or special meeting of stockholders. Under Rule 14a-8, in order for a stockholder proposal to be considered for inclusion in the proxy statement and proxy card relating to our 2022 annual meeting of stockholders, the proposal must be received at our principal executive offices no later than December 22, 2021. Any proposal received after the applicable time in the previous sentence will be considered untimely.

Stockholder Proposals and Nominations for Directors to Be Presented at Meetings

For any proposal that is not submitted for inclusion in our proxy material for the Annual Meeting but is instead sought to be presented directly at that meeting, Rule 14a-4(c) under the Exchange Act permits our management to exercise discretionary voting authority under proxies it solicits unless we receive timely notice of the proposal in accordance with the procedures set forth in our bylaws. Under our bylaws, for a stockholder proposal to be properly submitted for presentation at our 2022 annual meeting of stockholders, our secretary must receive written notice of the proposal at our principal executive offices during the period beginning on November 22, 2021 and ending at 5:00 p.m., Eastern Time, on December 22, 2021. Any proposal received after the applicable time in the previous sentence will be considered untimely. Additionally, a stockholder proposal must contain information specified in our bylaws, including, without limitation:

- 1. as to each director nominee;
 - the name, age, business address, and residence address of the nominee;
 - the class, series and number of any shares of stock of the Company beneficially owned by the nominee:
 - the date such shares were acquired and the investment intent of such acquisitions;
 - all other information relating to the nominee that is required under Regulation 14A under the
 Exchange Act to be disclosed in solicitations of proxies for election of directors in an election
 contest (even if an election contest is not involved) or is otherwise required; and
- 2. as to any other business that the stockholder proposes to bring before the meeting,
 - a description of the business to be brought before the meeting;
 - the reasons for proposing such business at the meeting;
 - any material interest in such business that the proposing stockholder (and certain persons, which
 we refer to as "Stockholder Associated Persons" (as defined below), if any) may have, including
 any anticipated benefit to the proposing stockholder (and the Stockholder Associated Persons, if
 any); and
- 3. as to the proposing stockholder (and the Stockholder Associated Persons, if any), the class, series and number of all shares of stock of the Company owned by the proposing stockholder (and the Stockholder Associated Persons, if any), and the nominee holder for, and number of, shares owned beneficially but not of record by the proposing stockholder (and the Stockholder Associated Persons, if any); and
- 4. as to the proposing stockholder (and the Stockholder Associated Persons, if any) covered by clauses (2) or (3) above,
 - the name and address of the proposing stockholder (and the Stockholder Associated Persons, if any) as they appear on the Company's stock ledger, and current name and address, if different; and

Client: 21-13269-1_Franklin BSP Capital Corporation_DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 29 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

5. to the extent known by the proposing stockholder, the name and address of any other stockholder supporting the director nominee or the proposal of other business on the date of the proposing stockholder's notice.

A "Stockholder Associated Person" means (i) any person controlling, directly or indirectly, or acting in concert with, the proposing stockholder, (ii) any beneficial owner of shares of stock of the Company owned by the proposing stockholder and (iii) any person controlling, controlled by or under common control with the Stockholder Associated Person.

All nominations must also comply with the Company's charter. All proposals should be sent via registered, certified or express mail to our secretary at our principal executive offices at: Franklin BSP Capital Corporation of America, 9 West 57th Street, 49th Floor, Suite 4920, New York, New York 10019, Attention: Leeor P. Avigdor (telephone: (212) 588-6770).

By Order of the Board of Directors,

/s/ Leeor P. Avigdor

Leeor P. Avigdor Secretary of the Company Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 30 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Appendix A

FRANKLIN BSP CAPITAL L.L.C. AUDIT COMMITTEE CHARTER

Adopted by the Board Of Directors on March 11, 2020

I. Purpose

The purpose of the Audit Committee (the "Committee") of the Board of Directors (the "Board") of Franklin BSP Capital L.L.C. (together with any successor thereto, the "Company") is to assist the Board with its oversight responsibilities regarding: (i) the integrity of the Company's financial statements; (ii) the integrity of the accounting and financial reporting processes of the Company and the audits of the financial statements; (iii) the Company's compliance with legal and regulatory requirements; (iv) the independent registered public accounting firm's qualifications and independence; and (v) the performance of the Company's internal audit function and independent registered public accounting firm. The Committee shall prepare the report required by the rules of the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") including item 407(d)(3)(i) of Regulation S-K, as amended to be included in the Company's annual proxy statement.

In addition to the powers and responsibilities expressly delegated to the Committee in this Charter, the Committee may exercise any other powers and carry out any other responsibilities delegated to it by the Board from time to time consistent with the Company's governing documents. The powers and responsibilities delegated by the Board to the Committee in this Charter or otherwise shall be exercised and carried out by the Committee as it deems appropriate without requirement of Board approval, and any decision made by the Committee (including any decision to exercise or refrain from exercising any of the powers delegated to the Committee hereunder) shall be at the Committee's sole discretion. While acting within the scope of the powers and responsibilities delegated to it, the Committee shall have and may exercise all the powers and authority of the Board. To the fullest extent permitted by law, the Committee shall have the power to determine which matters are within the scope of the powers and responsibilities delegated to it.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Committee's responsibilities are limited to oversight of the Company's accounting and financial reporting processes and the audits of the Company's financial statements. Management of the Company is responsible for the preparation, presentation and integrity of the Company's financial statements as well as the Company's financial reporting process, accounting policies, internal audit function, internal control over financial reporting and disclosure controls and procedures. The independent registered public accounting firm is responsible for, as applicable, performing an audit of the Company's annual financial statements, expressing an opinion as to the conformity of such annual financial statements with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles ("GAAP"), expressing an opinion on the Company's management's assessment of the Company's internal control over financial reporting, expressing an opinion on the Company's internal control over financial reporting and reviewing the Company's quarterly financial statements. It is not the responsibility of the Committee to plan or conduct audits or to determine that the Company's financial statements and disclosure are complete and accurate and in accordance with GAAP and applicable laws, rules and regulations. Each member of the Committee shall be entitled to rely on the integrity of those persons within the Company and of the professionals and experts (including the Company's internal auditor (or others responsible for the internal audit function, including contracted non-employee or audit or accounting firms engaged to provide internal audit services) (the "internal auditor") and the Company's independent registered public accounting firm) from which the Committee receives information and, absent actual knowledge to the contrary, the accuracy of the financial and other information provided to the Committee by such persons, professionals or experts.

Further, auditing literature, particularly Public Company Accounting Oversight Board ("PCAOB") AS 4105: Reviews of Interim Financial Information, defines the term "review" to include a particular set of required procedures to be undertaken by independent auditors. The members of the Committee are not independent auditors, and the term "review" as used in this Charter is not intended to have that meaning and should not be interpreted to suggest that the Committee members can or should follow the procedures required of auditors performing reviews of financial statements.

Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 31 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

II. Membership

The Committee shall consist of at least two (2) members of the Board and shall be composed solely of Independent Directors. "Independent Directors" are members of the Board who (i) are not "interested persons" as defined in the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended (the "1940 Act") of the Company; (ii) meet the criteria for independence under the applicable rules under Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act") and the other applicable rules and regulations of the SEC; (iii) have not participated in the preparation of the financial statements of the Company or any current subsidiary of the Company at any time during the preceding three (3) years; and (iv) are otherwise free from any relationship that, in the opinion of the Board, would interfere with the exercise of their independent judgment as a member of the Committee, all as determined by the Board. If and when the Company lists its shares on a national securities exchange, the members of the Committee shall meet the requirements of such exchange for service on the Committee.

In addition, each Committee member must be financially literate, which the Board interprets to mean able to read and understand fundamental financial statements, including the Company's balance sheet, income statement and cash flow statement. The Company also must have at least one member of the Committee who has accounting or related financial management expertise, which may include requisite professional certification in accounting, or any other comparable experience or background which results in the individual's financial sophistication, including being or having been a chief executive officer, chief financial officer or other senior officer with financial oversight responsibilities. If the Board determines that a member of the Committee is an audit committee financial expert, it may presume that such member has accounting or related financial management expertise.

The members of the Committee, including the Chair of the Committee, shall be appointed by the Board. Committee members may be removed from the Committee, with or without cause, by the Board.

III. Meetings and Procedures

The Chair (or in his or her absence, a member designated by the Chair) shall preside at each meeting of the Committee and set the agendas for Committee meetings. The Committee shall have the authority to establish its own rules and procedures for notice and conduct of its meetings so long as they are not inconsistent with any provisions of the Company's governing documents that are applicable to the

The Committee shall meet at least once during each fiscal quarter and more frequently as the Committee deems desirable. The Committee shall meet separately, periodically, with management, with the internal auditor and with the Company's independent registered public accounting firm.

All non-management directors who are not members of the Committee may attend and observe meetings of the Committee but shall not be entitled to vote. The Committee may, at its discretion, include in its meetings members of the Company's management, investment adviser or any investment sub-adviser, representatives of the Company's independent registered public accounting firm, the internal auditor, any other financial personnel employed or retained by the Company or any other persons whose presence the Committee believes to be necessary or appropriate. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Committee may also exclude from its meetings any persons it deems appropriate, including, but not limited to, any director that is not a member of the Committee.

The Committee may retain any independent counsel, experts or advisors (accounting, financial or otherwise) that the Committee believes to be necessary or appropriate to carry out its duties. The Committee may also utilize the services of the Company's regular legal counsel or other advisors to the Company. The Company shall provide for appropriate funding, as determined by the Committee, for payment of compensation to the independent registered public accounting firm for the purpose of preparing or issuing an audit report or performing other audit, review or attest services for the Company, to any advisors employed by the Committee, and for payment of ordinary administrative expenses of the Committee that are necessary or appropriate in carrying out its duties.

The Committee may conduct or authorize investigations into any matters within the scope of the powers and responsibilities delegated to the Committee.

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A

Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 32 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

IV. Powers and Responsibilities

The duties and powers of the Committee include, but are not limited to, the following:

Interaction with the Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm

- Appointment and Oversight. The Committee shall be directly responsible and have the authority for the appointment, compensation, retention and oversight of the work of the independent registered public accounting firm (including resolution of any disagreements between the Company's management and the independent registered public accounting firm regarding financial reporting) for the purpose of preparing or issuing an audit report or related work or performing other audit, review or attest services for the Company. The independent registered public accounting firm shall report directly to the Committee.
- 2. Pre-Approval of Services. Before the independent registered public accounting firm is engaged by the Company or its subsidiaries to render audit or non-audit services, the Committee shall preapprove the engagement. Committee pre-approval of audit and non-audit services will not be required if the engagement for the services is entered into pursuant to pre-approval policies and procedures established by the Committee regarding the Company's engagement of the independent registered public accounting firm, provided the policies and procedures are detailed as to the particular service, the Committee is informed of each service provided and such policies and procedures do not include delegation of the Committee's responsibilities under the Exchange Act to the Company's management. The Committee may delegate to one or more designated members of the Committee the authority to grant pre-approvals, provided such approvals are presented to the Committee at a subsequent meeting. If the Committee elects to establish pre-approval policies and procedures regarding non-audit services, the Committee must be informed of each non-audit service provided by the independent registered public accounting firm. Committee pre-approval of non-audit services (other than review and attest services) also will not be required if such services fall within available exceptions established by the SEC.
- Independence, Qualifications, and Performance of Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm. The Committee shall, at least annually, review the independence and quality control procedures of the independent registered public accounting firm and the experience and qualifications of the independent registered accounting firm's senior personnel that are providing audit services to the Company. The Committee shall present its conclusions with respect to the independent registered public accounting firm to the Board. In conducting its review:
 - The Committee shall ensure that the independent registered public accounting firm prepares and delivers, at least annually, a formal written statement delineating all relationships between the independent registered public accounting firm and the Company, consistent with PCAOB Rule 3526: Communication with Audit Committees Concerning Independence. The Committee shall actively engage in a dialogue with the independent registered public accounting firm with respect to any disclosed relationships or services that, in the view of the Committee, may impact the objectivity and independence of the independent registered public accounting firm. The Committee shall satisfy itself of the auditor's independence.
 - The Committee shall, at least annually, obtain and review a report by the independent registered public accounting firm describing:
 - The firm's internal quality-control procedures.
 - Any material issues raised by the most recent internal quality-control review, or peer review of the firm, or by any inquiry or investigation by governmental or professional authorities, within the preceding five years, respecting one or more independent audits carried out by the firm, and any steps taken to deal with any such issues.
 - All relationships between the independent auditor and the Company.

This report should be used to evaluate the independent public accountant's qualifications, performance and independence.

Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 33 of 39

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A

TABLE OF CONTENTS

- iii. The Committee shall review the experience and qualifications of the lead partner each year and confirm with the independent registered public accounting firm that it is in compliance with the partner rotation requirements, as promulgated by applicable rules and regulations. The Committee will also consider whether there should be rotation of the independent registered public accounting firm itself.
- The Committee shall, if applicable, consider whether the independent registered public accounting firm's provision of any permitted non-audit services to the Company is compatible with maintaining the independence of the independent auditor.

Annual Financial Statements and Annual Audit

- Meetings with Management, the Independent Registered Public Accounting Firm and the Internal Auditor.
 - The Committee shall meet separately with management, the independent registered public accounting firm and the internal auditor in connection with each annual audit to discuss the scope of the audit, the procedures to be followed and the staffing of the audit.
 - The Committee shall review and discuss with management and the independent registered public accounting firm any material off-balance sheet transactions, arrangements, obligations (including contingent obligations) and other relationships of the Company with unconsolidated entities of which the Committee is made aware that do not appear on the financial statements of the Company and that may have a material current or future effect on the Company's financial condition, results of operations, liquidity, capital expenditures, capital resources or significant components of revenues or expenses.
 - iii. The Committee shall review and discuss the annual audited financial statements with management and the independent registered public accounting firm, including the Company's disclosures under "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations."
 - The Committee shall obtain from the independent registered public accounting firm assurances that procedures required under Section 10A of the Exchange Act have been complied with.
 - The Committee shall discuss with the independent registered public accounting firm the report that such auditor is required to make to the Committee regarding: (A) all accounting policies and practices to be used that the independent auditor identifies as critical; (B) all alternative treatments within GAAP for policies and practices related to material items that have been discussed among management and the independent registered public accounting firm, including the ramifications of the use of such alternative disclosures and treatments, and the treatment preferred by the independent registered public accounting firm; and (C) all other material written communications between the independent registered public accounting firm and management of the Company, such as any management letter, management representation letter, reports on observations and recommendations on internal controls, independent registered public accounting firm's engagement letter, independent registered public accounting firm's independence letter, schedule of unadjusted audit differences and a listing of adjustments and reclassifications not recorded, if any.
 - The Committee shall discuss with the independent registered public accounting firm the matters required to be discussed by PCAOB AS 1301: Communications with Audit, "The Auditors Communication with Those Charged with Governance," as then in effect.
 - vii. The Committee shall review with the independent registered public accounting firm any audit problems or difficulties and management's response.

Date: 04/21/2021 04:04 PM Toppan Merrill

Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 34 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Committee Review of Other Items Pertaining to Financial Statements and Audit.

- The Committee shall review major issues regarding accounting principles and financial statement presentations, including any significant changes in the Company's selection or application of accounting principles; major issues as to the adequacy of the Company's internal controls; and any special audit steps adopted in light of material control deficiencies.
- The Committee shall review analyses prepared by management and the independent registered public accounting firm setting forth significant financial reporting issues and judgments made in connection with the preparation of the financial statements, including analyses of the effects of alternative GAAP methods on the financial statements.
- iii. The Committee shall review the effect of regulatory and accounting initiatives, as well as offbalance-sheet structures, on the financial statements of the Company.
- Recommendation to Include Financial Statements in Annual Report. The Committee shall, based on the review and discussions in paragraphs 4(iii) and (vi) above, and based on the disclosures received from the independent registered public accounting firm regarding its independence and discussions with the auditor regarding such independence pursuant to subparagraph 3(i) above, determine whether to recommend to the Board that the audited financial statements be included in the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year subject to the audit.

Quarterly Financial Statements

Quarterly Financial Statement Review. The Committee shall review and discuss the quarterly financial statements with management and the independent registered public accounting firm, including the Company's disclosures under "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations."

Internal Audit

- 8. Appointment. The Committee shall review the appointment and replacement of the internal
- 9. Meetings with the Internal Auditor. The Committee shall meet periodically with the Company's internal auditor to discuss the responsibilities, budget and staffing of the Company's internal audit function and any issues that the internal auditor believes warrant Committee attention. The Committee shall discuss with the internal auditor any significant reports to management prepared by the internal auditor and any responses from management.

Other Powers and Responsibilities

- 10. The Committee shall review all related party transactions required to be disclosed in the Company's proxy statement on an ongoing basis, and all such transactions must be approved by the Committee.
- 11. The Committee shall discuss with management and the independent registered public accounting firm any correspondence from or with regulators or governmental agencies, any employee complaints or any published reports that raise material issues regarding the Company's financial statements, financial reporting process, accounting policies or internal audit function.
- 12. The Committee shall discuss with the Company's General Counsel or outside counsel any legal matters brought to the Committee's attention that could reasonably be expected to have a material impact on the Company's financial statements.
- 13. The Committee shall establish procedures for the receipt, retention and treatment of complaints received by the Company regarding accounting, internal accounting controls or auditing matters. The Committee shall also establish procedures for the confidential and anonymous submission by employees of the Company, the investment adviser, administrator, principal underwriter, or any

Date: 04/21/2021 04:04 PM Toppan Merrill

Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

Client: 21-13269-1_Franklin BSP Capital Corporation_DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 35 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

- other provider of accounting related services for the Company and the employees of its service providers regarding questionable accounting or auditing matters.
- 14. The Committee, through its Chair, shall report regularly to and review with the Board any issues that arise with respect to the quality or integrity of the Company's financial statements, the Company's compliance with legal or regulatory requirements, the performance and independence of the Company's independent registered public accounting firm, the performance of the Company's internal audit function or any other matter the Committee determines is necessary or advisable to report to the Board.
- 15. The Committee shall discuss policies with respect to risk assessment and risk management, including appropriate guidelines and policies to govern the process, as well as the Company's major financial risk exposures and the steps management has taken to monitor and control such exposures.
- 16. The Committee shall at least annually review and reassess this Charter and submit any recommended changes to the Board for its consideration.
- 17. The Committee shall discuss and review the Company's earnings press releases, including the type and presentation of information to be included in the earnings press releases, paying particular attention to any pro forma or adjusted non-GAAP information. Such discussion may be in general terms.
- 18. The Committee shall discuss financial information and earnings guidance provided to analysts and rating agencies. Such discussions may be in general terms.
- 19. The Committee shall set clear hiring policies, consistent with governing laws and regulations, for hiring personnel of the independent registered public accounting firm.
- 20. In addition to the powers and responsibilities expressly delegated to the Committee in this Charter, the Committee may exercise any other powers and carry out any other responsibilities delegated to it by the Board from time to time consistent with the Company's governing documents.

The Committee may review and approve the Company's decision to enter into all swap transactions, including, without limitation, non-cleared swaps that are exempt from the clearing and trade execution requirements established under applicable federal law, rules and regulations. The Committee may review and approve swap transactions submitted to it by management on (i) an individual transaction basis or (ii) a blanket basis, with respect to all non-cleared swaps that are exempt from the federal clearing and trade execution requirements, which approval must be reviewed at least annually. Further, the Committee shall, at least annually, review and approve the Company's current and proposed hedging policies and strategies related to its use of swaps to hedge or mitigate commercial risks.

Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 36 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Appendix B

FRANKLIN BSP CAPITAL L.L.C. NOMINATING AND CORPORATE GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE CHARTER

Adopted by the Board of Directors on March 11, 2020

I. Purpose

The purpose of the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee of the Board of Directors (the "Committee") of Franklin BSP Capital L.L.C. (together with any successor thereto, the "Company") shall be to assist the full Board of Directors (the "Board") in fulfilling its responsibilities to assure that the Company is governed in a manner consistent with the interests of the stockholders of the Company and in compliance with applicable laws, regulations and orders. Without limiting the foregoing, the Committee shall fulfill its purpose by: (a) identifying candidates qualified to serve as directors of the Company and recommending to the Board the director nominees for each annual meeting of stockholders; (b) reviewing the composition of the Board; (c) developing, reviewing and recommending governance principles that may be relevant for the Company; (d) overseeing the evaluation of the Board; and (e) undertaking such other duties and responsibilities as may from time to time be delegated by the Board to the Committee.

II. Composition of the Committee

The Committee shall consist of at least two (2) members of the Board and shall be composed solely of Independent Directors. "Independent Directors" are members of the Board who are not "interested persons" as defined in the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended (the "1940 Act") of the Company. Each such member shall hold office until his or her resignation or until otherwise determined by the Board. The Committee shall have the authority to delegate any of its responsibilities to one or more subcommittees as the Committee may deem appropriate.

The members of the Committee will appoint a Chairman of the Committee, who must be an Independent Director. The members of the Committee, including the Chairman, shall be appointed annually by the Board.

III. Responsibilities

The following are the general responsibilities of the Committee and are set forth only for its guidance. The Committee, however, may diverge from these responsibilities and/or may assume such other responsibilities as the Board may delegate from time to time and/or as the Committee may deem necessary or appropriate from time to time in performing its functions in accordance with the bylaws and other governance documents of the Company and in accordance with applicable law. The Committee shall:

- 1. Identify, recruit and recommend qualified candidates for new or vacant positions on the Board, consistent with criteria approved by the Board.
- Review the qualifications of incumbent directors to determine whether to recommend them as nominees for reelection.
- Review and consider candidates who may be suggested by any director or executive officer of the Company, or by any stockholder if made in accordance with the Company's certificate of incorporation and bylaws (each as in effect from time to time), applicable laws, and any other guidelines developed by the Committee or the Board.
- Recommend, after reviewing their qualifications, directors to serve as members of the various committees of the Board.
- Review considerations relating to board composition, including size of the board and the criteria for membership on the Board. The considerations relating to director qualifications shall include diversity, independence, experience, expertise and skills.

Date: 04/21/2021 04:04 PM Toppan Merrill

Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation DEF14A

Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 37 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Review and recommend corporate governance policies, principles and procedures applicable to the Company and otherwise required by the Securities and Exchange Commission, including those relating to the structure and operations of the Board and its committees, together with any changes to the foregoing policies, principles and procedures deemed appropriate or necessary.

- 7. Review periodically the orientation process and the continuing education program for all directors.
- Evaluate and make recommendations to the Board regarding stockholder proposals that relate to corporate governance or that relate to matters over which another Board committee does not have expertise.
- Approve the appointment of, and annually ratify, the lead independent director of the Board (the "Lead Director"), who will have the responsibility of presiding at all executive sessions of the Board, consulting with the Chairman of the Board and the Chief Executive Officer on Board and committee meeting agendas, acting as a liaison between management and the Independent Directors and facilitating teamwork and communication between the Independent Directors and management.
- 10. Evaluate at least annually the performance, authority, operations, charter and composition of each standing or ad hoc committee of the Board (including any authority of a committee to delegate to a subcommittee) and the performance of each committee member and recommend any changes considered appropriate in the authority, operations, charter, number or membership of each committee.
- 11. Review periodically with the Chairman of the Board and the Chief Executive Officer the succession plans relating to positions held by executive officers of the Company and make recommendations to the Board with respect to the process for selection, and the selection, of individuals to occupy these positions.
- 12. Make such recommendations to the Board as the Committee may consider appropriate and consistent with its purpose, and take such other actions and perform such services as may be referred to it from time to time by the Board, including the engagement of any outside advisor (including a director search firm), at the Company's expense, as it may deem necessary or appropriate.

IV. Meetings

The Committee will hold at least one regular meeting per year and additional meetings as the Committee deems appropriate. The Committee shall maintain minutes of all meetings documenting its activities and recommendations to the Board.

Date: 04/21/2021 04:04 PM Toppan Merrill

Client: 21-13269-1_Franklin BSP Capital Corporation_DEF14A

Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

File: tm2113269-1_def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 38 of 39

FRANKLIN BSP

— CAPITAL CORP. ——

FRANKLIN BSP CAPITAL CORPORATION 9 WEST 57TH STREET, SUITE 4920 NEW YORK, NY 10019

T.



VOTE BY INTERNET

Before The Meeting - Go to www.proxyvote.com or scan the QR Barcode above

Use the Internet to transmit your voting instructions and for electronic delivery of information up until 11:59 p.m. Eastern Time the day before the cut-off date or meeting date. Have your proxy card in hand when you access the website and follow the instructions to obtain your records and to create an electronic voting instruction form.

During The Meeting - Go to http://viewproxy.com/FranklinBSPCapitalCorp/2021

You may attend the meeting via the Internet and vote during the meeting. Have the information that is printed in the box marked by the arrow available and follow the instructions.

VOTE BY PHONE - 1-800-690-6903
Use any touch-tone telephone to transmit your voting instructions up until 11:59 p.m. Eastern Time the day before the cut-off date or meeting date. Have your proxy card in hand when you call and then follow the instructions.

VOTE BY MAIL
Mark, sign and date your proxy card and return it in the postage-paid envelope we
have provided or return it to Vote Processing, c/o Broadridge, 51 Mercedes Way,
Edgewood, NY 11717.

TO VOTE, MARK BLOCKS BELOW IN BLUE OR BLACK INK AS FOLLOWS:

D49206	DECOON

D48206-P56280 KEEP THIS PORTION FOR YOUR RECORDS

THIS PROXY CARD IS VALID ONLY WHEN SIGNED AND DATED

DETACH AND RETURN THIS PORTION ONLY

	THIS PROXY CARD IS VALID ONLY WHEN SIGNED AND DATED.										
RANK	IN BSP CAPITAL CORPORATION							,			
	Board of Directors recommends that the stockholders "FOR" the following proposals:						_				
1.	The election of the following individuals for three-year terms expiring in 2024 and until their successors are duly elected and qualified.							'			
	Nominees:	For A	For Against Abstain								
	1a. Richard J. Byrne	0	0	0							
	1b. Lee S. Hillman	0	0	0		For	Against	Abstain			
2.	The ratification of the selection of Ernst & Young LLP to se December 31, 2021.	rve as the	Compan	y's independ	dent registered public accounting firm for the fiscal year ending	0	0	0			
3.	To consider and act on such matters as may properly com	e before t	he Annua	al Meeting a	and any adjournment thereof.						
adm pers	e sign exactly as your name(s) appear(s) hereon. When si nistrator, or other fiduciary, please give full title as such. Jo nally. All holders must sign. If a corporation or partnership	oint owne	rs should	each sign							
or p	rrtnership name by authorized officer.										
Sign	ature [PLEASE SIGN WITHIN BOX] Date				Signature (Joint Owners) Date						

 Date: 04/21/2021 04:04 PM
 Toppan Merrill
 Project: 21-13269-1 Form Type: DEF14A

 Client: 21-13269-1 Franklin BSP Capital Corporation
 DEF14A
 File: tm2113269-1 def14a.htm Type: DEF 14A Pg: 39 of 39

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Important Notice Regarding the Availability of Proxy Materials for the Annual Meeting:

The Notice and Proxy Statement, Form 10-K and Shareholder Letter are available at http://viewproxy.com/FranklinBSPCapitalCorp/2021.

D48207-P56280

FRANKLIN BSP CAPITAL CORPORATION Annual Meeting of Stockholders June 4, 2021 1:00 p.m. ET This proxy is solicited by the Board of Directors

The undersigned stockholder of Franklin BSP Capital Corporation (the "Company"), hereby appoints Richard J. Byrne and Nina Baryski, and each of them, as proxies for the undersigned with full power of substitution in each of them, to attend the Annual Meeting of Stockholders of the Company to be held virtually at http://viewproxy.com/FranklinBSPCapitalCorp/2021 on June 4, 2021, commencing at 1:00 p.m., local time, and any and all adjournments and postponements thereof, to cast, on behalf of the undersigned, all votes that the undersigned is entitled to cast, and otherwise to represent the undersigned, at such Annual Meeting and all adjournments and postponements thereof, with all power possessed by the undersigned as if personally present and to vote in his/her discretion on such matters as may properly come before the Annual Meeting. The undersigned hereby acknowledges receipt of the Notice of Annual Meeting of Stockholders and of the accompanying Proxy Statement, which is hereby incorporated by reference, and revokes any proxy heretofore given with respect to such meeting.

When this proxy is properly executed, the votes entitled to be cast by the undersigned stockholder will be cast in the manner directed on the reverse side. If no direction is made, the votes entitled to be cast by the undersigned stockholder will be cast "FOR" the proposals. The votes entitled to be cast by the undersigned will be cast in the discretion of the proxy holder on any other matter, including a motion to adjourn or postpone the Annual Meeting to another time or place for the purpose of soliciting additional proxies that may properly come before the Annual Meeting or any adjournment or postponement thereof. At the present time, the Board of Directors knows of no other matters to be presented at the Annual Meeting.

Continued and to be signed on reverse side